	
	North 

Lincoln Park’s 

Neighborhood Newsletter
 


	July 2006               Volume 17      
	Number 7

	
	

	August NLPNA Meeting

The first Tuesday in August (1st) is National Neighborhood Night Out. Families and community groups across the country are encouraged to plan outdoor activities. NLPNA will again mark the occasion with a potluck supper in Lincoln Park.

The Finance Committee will present a proposed budget for discussion and approval, and elections of NLPNA officers will be held. If you would like to help plan the budget, please contact Gloria Junge, Chair of the Finance Committee. She will have a planning meeting in July and can be reached at 546-4143.
Please Water Street Trees
(it’s life or death)
As the heat of summer creeps in, we are reminded that our trees are working hard to cool and clean our air. We need to return the favor by keeping them well watered. 

Most years, we could wait until later in the season but it’s been so dry that supplemental water is needed now. This is especially important for trees planted in the past year. Many of them will not survive without a little help.

A quick blast from a hose encourages poor root development. It’s much better to let the water trickle for 20-30 minutes. Tree gaitors (those green plastic bags) or buckets with a small hole work well. Some home-made watering devices are available; call Elizabeth at 543-3512 or e-mail elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com with “Trees” as the subject.
	Thank Heavens It's Gone!
We’re referring to the scraggly “hedge” that bordered the triangle park at 14th Street, North Carolina Avenue, and Constitution Avenue. At one time it actually was a hedge. But over the years, weed-trees infiltrated and choked out the original planting. Neighbors trimmed it occasionally to keep it under some kind of control but it had become an eyesore and a safety hazard.
The NLPNA requested that the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) pull out the bushes and grind out the stumps, which they did in June. We’ve asked that they not be replaced lest we end up back where we were in May. The contractor still has a bit of work to do regarding and reseeding the area, but that should be taken care of within the next month or so.
Many thanks to DPR for taking care of this problem! The park looks better already and we have an improved view of the fine trees the neighbors have planted and tended there over the years.
Thank you Ruth!
Our Treasurer, Ruth Oyen, recently completed what we hope is the final step in solidifying our status as a tax exempt 501(c)(3) organization. She filed a Form 8734 with the IRS documenting our finances (all those yard sales!) for the past five years. This marks the end of our “advance ruling” period. Completing the paperwork was a really nasty, tedious, stressful job so she deserves an extra-big thank you from all of us.
	
COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA will not meet in July.
· PSA 103 meeting, second Wed. (July 12), 7 p.m., Miner ES, 601 15th St. NE.

· ANC 6A, second Thurs. (July 13), 7 p.m., Miner ES. For more information about ANC 6A, visit www.anc6a.org.

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (Aug. 1), 7 p.m., annual Neighborhood Night Out potluck supper. All are welcome! (see article)

· PSA 103 Community Party, Sat.. Aug. 19, noon-6 p.m., tentative location near Elliot Middle School. (See article.)

· The Buzz is available at www. anc6a.org/publications.html.

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512 or elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com (put “Buzz” in the subject line). Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome.
Buzz Distribution

Distributors are needed for these blocks: 600 Tenn. Ave., 1100-1200 C St., 1200 Constitution Ave. and 200 12th Pl. Call 543-3512, or email elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com with “Buzz” as the subject.

THE BUZZ EDITORIAL TEAM

Elizabeth Nelson

Suzanne Wells

Jennie Allen
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Evolve Gallery Opening
by Christopher Swanson, Evolve 

Evolve Urban Arts Gallery is hosting the Capitol Hill Art League (CHAL) for a special Midsummer’s Night Dream exhibit July 5-August 30. The opening reception will be July 8, from 4-7 p.m. This exhibit is a preview of CHAL’s 2006-2007 season whose themes will be titles of Shakespeare’s comedies, to tie into the city-wide Shakespeare celebration to begin in January.

The Capitol Hill Art League, which is comprised of approximate-ly 150 artists, promotes a number of activities each season. CHAL mounts a series of eight juried exhibitions each year, conducts gallery talks, holds lectures on a variety of art related topics, offers workshops, and strives to develop a sense of community, supportive of the artist. 
This exhibit will be juried by Marsha Staiger, painter, arts educator and former director of the Art League Gallery at the Torpedo Factory. She will be conducting a gallery talk at the opening reception. Beverages and a light tasting menu including selections from a Midsummer’s Night Picnic will be served. We look forward to seeing you there!
Hours at the Evolve Urban Arts Gallery at Pierce School Lofts, 1375 Maryland Avenue, are 1-4 p.m., Monday-Friday. The exhibit is free and the public is welcome.
	Community for Peace / Back to School Party
Planning has begun for a Police Service Area (PSA) 103 Commun-ity Party to be held Saturday afternoon, Aug. 19, near Eliot JHS (exact site to be determined).
This is part of the MPD 40 Days of Peace and is organized by citizens throughout PSA 103. Goals include building a sense of community, providing school supplies for children and adolescents, and raising money to refurbish and/or maintain the Eliot JHS baseball field and eventually the Eastern HS softball field.

Lots of help will be needed to make the event a success. Pre-event tasks include recruiting groups to sponsor activities and/or information booths, distributing flyers, requesting cash and food donations, flyer distribution, collecting schools supplies and books, and basic planning. Same day volunteers are needed for cooking/grills, booths/games, set up, clean-up, distribution of supplies, music, and more.

For more information or to volunteer, contact Stephanie Nixon at commpartypsa103@gmail.com or 396-7234.

Free Movie Classics 

on the Mall
Bring a blanket to the National Mall between 4th and 7th Streets on a summer night and watch a classic film on a gigantic movie screen. Screen on the Green returns to the Nation’s Capital for its eighth season. The following films will be shown on Monday nights beginning at dusk, around 8:30-9 p.m. People start to claim their spots on the lawn as early as 5 p.m. 
July 17 - The Day the Earth Stood Still (1951)
July 24 - The Band Wagon(1953)

July 31 - Bullitt (1968)

Aug. 7 - To Have and Have Not (1944) 

Aug. 14 - Rocky (1976).

For more info, call (877) 262-5866.
	Free Flicks at NE Library
The Northeast Branch Library is featuring Free Friday afternoon movies – with free soda and popcorn at each showing. Check out this schedule!
July 7, Harry Potter Marathon (PG) 1-3 p.m.
July 14, Goosebumps: A Night in Terror Tower (G) 1 p.m

July 21, Goonies (PG) 1 p.m.
July 28, Osmosis Jones (PG) 1 p.m.

… Summer Reading

The DC Public Library System is once again offering a summer reading program complete with prizes and performers. The program began June 1 and will end Aug. 31.

The program for children 14 and under is called Summer Quest; its theme is “Clue Into Reading.” Young readers will become reading sleuths and take on four “cases.” Readers will receive a prize for every completed case.
The teen program, Holla Back, is more open ended. For every two books read, participants can complete a reading log and receive a prize. Participants will also be entered into a monthly drawing to win a portable CD player. Teens can also compete in a citywide book review contest. 
… Professional Performances

July 11, Diane Macklin Storyteller 1:30 p.m.
July 27, Joe Romano Magician 1:30 p.m.
… and Other Programs
( The Capitol Hill Mystery Book Club will meet July10, 6:30 p.m.
( Chess for all ages (lessons and club), Mondays, 6:30 p.m.

( Toddler Time (storytime), Tuesdays, 10 a.m. and 11 a.m.
( Parachute stories, Thursdays, 10 a.m. and 11 a.m. 

( PuppetPlays, last Saturday of the month, 10:30 a.m.

The Northeast Branch library is at 330 7th Street NE, 698-3320. SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1










































































































